# Devil's Slide Task Force MCC Discussion

Len Erickson

MCC Regular Meeting

Date: February 22, 2012

## Task Force Attendance by the MCC

- History of MCC involvement goes back to 2003
  - Devil's Slide Tunnel Project Aesthetics Committee Report, Phase II - Chuck Kozak and April Vargas of the MCC representing the community
- More recently the MCC has not attended Task Force meetings
  - Policy decision by Supervisor Rich Gordon
- Supervisor Don Horsley is now chair of the Devil's Slide Task Force
  - Don has invited two MCC members to join as community representatives to the task force

### **Recommended Action**

 Selection of members to attend the Devil's Slide Task Force Meetings

## South Portal Crossing

- Concern about the South Portal crossing has been a concern since 2003
- 2011 Review of concerns: Report from the MCC
   April 11, 2011
  - Report with Summary approved April 11, 2011
  - Response from Caltrans and Supervisor Horsley to stay with at-grade crossing in the proposed location.
- Upgrade of Crossing Signals (HAWK provides for required automobile stop

Above Item Details: <a href="http://mcc.sanmateo.org/H1-Midcoast-BG.html">http://mcc.sanmateo.org/H1-Midcoast-BG.html</a>

- Upcoming Actions:
  - Comment by Highway 1 Safety and Mobility Study
    Consultants

#### Recommended Action

- Confirm: The community remains concerned about the South Portal crossing
- Prior to the the next MCC meeting
  - The community will hear and be able to question the Highway 1 Safety and Mobility consulting team about their comments
  - The MCC will have a report from its members attending the task force meeting